
HILLSBOROUGH SENIOR CLUB – CHAPTER  
                                                                   GENERAL MEETING – March 13, 2025 

Website: www.HSCCB.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 
President Dotty Capra reminded ALL MEMBERS MUST SIGN IN at each meeting. 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER by President Dotty Capra at 12:00 noon. 
We saluted the Flag and sang “God Bless America”. 
 
MOMENT OF REFLECTION - Maria Maresca read a reflection regarding St. Patrick’s Day. 
 
GUEST SPEAKERS: 
         HILLSBOROUGH HISTORY – Gregory Gillette spoke about the history of Hillsborough Schools, past & the present.  
More information can be found at “Facebook.Com/GilletteOnHillsborough” and also on the web. 
         IPHONE Tips: Bob Harris gave a presentation regarding iPhones and how to use various apps. Any questions contact 
Bob.  
 
PROGRAMS: Diane Glass – No Report   
  
ATTENDANCE: Angie Pariso- All Board members and sub-committee members were in attendance except Diane Glass. 
    
SECRETARY REPORT: Angie Pariso – A correction was made on the February 13, 2025 general meeting under iPhone Tips, 
reflecting use of the album feature, not texting. Minutes were accepted and posted to the web. 
 
TREASURER REPORT: Giulio Capra -Treasurer Report was accepted as read. 
 

       COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY: Marianne Jones – No Report 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Robin Gaber – A 80th birthday card and rose was presented to Jackie Crespo. 
 
PROGRAMS: Diane Glass – No Report 
  
COMMUNITY AFFAIRS: Laura Hanlon – Laura read a current and upcoming list of local activities for March-April which will be 
posted on our bulletin board and to the web.  
 
TRIPS: Vivien Merritt – Tickets will be on sale for Fiddler on The Roof at our April 10, 2025 general meeting. Members signed 
up for the Savannah, GA trip should have a packet with all information in it.  If not see Vivien. The “St. Patrick’s Day 
Celebration” will leave at 10:00am March 17, 2025, be at the bus no later then 9:45am  
   
SUNSHINE COMMITTEE: Kathy Melilli - Get well cards were sent to Linda Chemidlin and Sharon Lesnik. A sympathy card 
was sent to Irene Kavchok.    
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Elections later this year.  All Board Members (President, VP, Recording Secretary, Treasurer, Corresponding 
Secretary, Financial Secretary and two Trustees) will be on the ballot. 
 
Spring Luncheon Committee – Spring Luncheon Committee to meet after this meeting.   
 
50/50 Raffle: Congratulations to all winners. 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN, 1st Rick Artz      2nd Laura Hanlon          TIME:   1:15pm   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Angie Pariso, Recording Secretary 


